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A Message from the Supervisor…  Hello Township Neighbors, I hope this newsletter finds you well

and you are getting ready to enjoy your spring and summer. This will be my last letter as the Elk Grove 

Township Supervisor. I have decided not to seek re-election in April, and I will be leaving office in May at the 

end of my current term. My wife and I have decided to move our family out of state to take advantage of 

some new opportunities and we are excited about our next adventure. 

This letter is bitter-sweet for me. While I am sad to leave my official role at Elk Grove Township and all the 

incredible people I work with, I am proud of what we have accomplished during my time here. I think about

our Social Services and Food Pantry staff and all the individuals and families they have helped with rent and 

food expenses (among other services), and taxpayers who continue to benefit from the knowledge of our Assessor and her staff. 

I am so proud of our bus drivers who safely transport so many senior and disabled residents and serve as the friendly face of the 

township. Our Youth Services and counseling staff have always been an incredible resource especially during the pandemic. The 

administrative staff will always have a special place in my heart because they ensure that the Township operation is running well. 

They are always there to greet our residents, make them feel welcome, and provide the most up to date information and 

resources. A special thank you to my right (and left) hands – Paul Pioch and Erika Renz – who I can always count on to complete 

essential tasks, solve problems, and efficiently implement changes. 

Thank you to all the elected officials past and present who I have had the pleasure to work with. It hasn’t always been easy – I will 

take responsibility for that – but even when we disagree, I know that you are making decisions based on what you think is best for 

all Township residents. I would especially like to thank you for your dedication to our multi-year building consolidation project. 

When I became Supervisor 8 years ago my goal was to leave Elk Grove Township a little better than when I found it. My two 

immediate predecessors, Richard Hall and Nanci Vanderweel, imparted a strong organization I could foster, and with the hard 

work of the elected officials and staff we have built on their successes and achievements. Continued on Page 2. 

Michael H. Sweeney 

Township Supervisor 

Annual Town Meeting Information       Page 2
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Annual Town Meeting 

 Tuesday April 13

 7:00 p.m.

600 Landmeier Rd 
Elk Grove Village, IL

847-437-0300

Due to current Covid-19 limitations on the 
number of individuals that are allowed to 

gather in person it is requested that you call 
the Township office to reserve your seat.

(847) 437-0300

YOU'RE INVITED !

Park on the east 
side and enter the 

Meeting Hall 
directly. 

Assessing the Situation 

Connie Carosielli 

CIAO Assessor 

As I write this, my staff and I sincerely 

hope that you and your families are 

well and that as spring approaches we 

will begin to appreciate more normal 

interactions. However, as of this 

mailing, we are still observing all the 

protocols necessary to keep us all 

healthy. 

Property taxes are  due to be paid by March 2, 2021, 
however, the deadline has been extended to May 3, 

2021 without penalty. 

Many of you have received notification that your 

exemptions have been automatically extended through 

this year. For those of you that receive notification that 

your exemptions have been dropped, please call our 

office for an appointment so that they may be 

reinstated. When you call, we will tell you 

what documentation you will need to bring with you. 

Many of you have asked when will we be open 

for appeals to the Cook County Assessor’s Office. We 

have not been informed when that will take place. 

When we are notified, we will let those on our email 

and phone lists know. If you would like to be included 

in that group, call 224-265-6110. You may also check 

our website for updates, www.elkgrovetownship.com.  

Last year, we personally served over 3200

residential taxpayers and took or returned over 
3300 phone calls that resulted in 13,000 Exemptions, 
Appeals and other assorted transactions being filed.

Although I am always proud of the praise that goes to 

my staff from our taxpayers, this year I am humbled by 

their dedication, professionalism, and the positive 

attitude they have displayed during what could 

best be described as “battle conditions”. 

Thank you for your courtesy, civility, and friendship. It 

means so much to each of us. We have little idea of 

what 2021 will bring, however, I am confident we 

will meet if not exceed those challenges with 

your help. 

Continued from page 1 - Over the last nearly 16 years - eight years as Clerk and the last eight as Supervisor - I have 

enjoyed serving the residents of Elk Grove Township. It has truly been one of the greatest honors and privileges of my life. 

As I plan to leave office and the Township, I have lived in for 42 years, I want to say thank you for all you do to make Elk 

Grove Township the wonderful community that it is.    

I wish my successor George Busse the best of luck as he settles into his new role as Township Supervisor. I’m sure he 

will find, as I did, that it is one of the best jobs you can have. 

Thank you for allowing me the opportunity to serve you all these years. 

Sincerely, 

Michael H. Sweeney  
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 Highway Commissioner 

BRANCH PICK-UP 

Branch pick-up is offered in residential 

areas on the streets maintained by the 

Township ONLY (unincorporated 

areas) from April through October 

(weather permitting) on the 15th of 

each month. If the 15th falls on a 

holiday or weekend, branch 

pick- up will be scheduled for the following work day. The 

branch program is designed so that the township can 

help unincorporated residents keep their properties 

clean after storm damage. If property owners have 

extremely large amounts of brush, crews will only 

remove a portion of the brush.  

We ask you to limit your piles to storm and wind 

damaged branches and not to exceed two cubic yards. If 

a landscaping or tree service takes down trees or 

branches on your property, they are responsible for its 

disposal. Please also remember your waste disposal 

company will pick up branches that are bundled and tied. 

Please do not begin stacking branches near the streets 

immediately after the township crews have finished in 

your area (16th of the month). Piling of branches after 

the pickup date creates an eyesore, causes damage to 

grassy areas, and invites animals, pests, mosquitos etc. 

What will be picked up: 

• Branches with a minimum 2’ length, maximum

12’ length and less than a 6” diameter.

What will NOT be picked up: 

• Small hedge or pine clippings

• Yard waste or brush in containers

• Brush or branches with thorns

• Stumps or tree roots

How to stack the brush: 

• Neatly stack the branches in one direction with

the butt end toward the street

• No lumber, wire, rope, or other material may be

included with branches

• Please do not place brush on another resident’s

property, if this happens please contact the Cook

County Sherriff’s office, not Elk Grove Township,

as the township does not have authority in such

matters

• Once we have gone through an area, we will not

return until the next scheduled date

Art Niewiardowski 

Highway Commissioner 

Clerk’s Corner  

    
Clerk’s Office Services 

The Clerk’s office provides a variety of 

services for residents including Notary of 

the Public, Hunting and Fishing Licenses, 

Handicap Placards, and Freedom of 

Information Act requests.  Give us a call if we 

can be of help at 847-437-0300. 

Join Township Board Meetings 

Regular Township Board meetings are held on the fourth 

Monday of every month in the Township Hall at 600 

Landmeier Road, Elk Grove Village.  These are open meetings 

and residents are encouraged to attend.  Unfortunately, 

COVID 19 has made physically attending the meetings 

uncomfortable for many residents.  To address this problem, 

the Township has made the meetings accessible via Zoom. 

The Zoom link for the meetings is posted on the Township 

website (www.elkgrovetownship.com) the day of each 

meeting. Also, the Township continues to video-record the 

meetings and post a YouTube link to them on the Township 

website for later viewing.    

Vote in the Consolidated Election on April 6th 

On Thursday, April 6th eligible voters will have the 

opportunity to cast their ballots for a variety of important 

local elected positions. This election is often overlooked but 

it is very important to all of us. Local officials have a huge 

impact on you and your family’s everyday lives.  The public 

services they provide and the taxes you pay should be a 

priority concern of every resident. Pay attention and vote! 

The offices up for election on April 6th in suburban Cook 

County include: 

 

Municipal: Mayor or President, Clerk, Treasurer, Aldermen 

or Trustees 

Township:  Supervisor, Clerk, Assessor and Trustees 

Special Districts: Park District Commissioners, School District 

Board Members, Library Trustees, Community College 

Trustees, Fire Protection District Trustees 

 

For more information on voting or consolidated elections; 

please visit 
https://www.cookcountyclerkil.gov/agency/elections 

  

George Busse, 

Township Clerk 
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We can’t do what we do to help
others without you helping us!   

We appreciate all that the
community continues to do to

support our efforts!
Lutheran Church of Martha & Mary

Trinity United Methodist Church

Isabelle Hermann & OAMA Swiss Airlines Group 

Tops Chapter 151 MP

Jennifer Grischow

Dave Mueller & Topco Associates

Arlington Heights Rotary Club

Lori Felde

Sharon Gintz

Georgette Steiger

Andrew Duffy

Wade Ratner

James Farrell

Sanford Chemical Inc

Chelsey Ardibold

Jerry Davis

Laura Hollins

Jim & Karen Barnes

John Zumph

Renne DelSgnore

Susan Affleck

Lee Rogers

Nara Sethuraman

Sharon Wright

Patty McKnight

Interested in donating ? Visit page
11 for a list of most needed items

or call 224-265-6111 for more
information!
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Assessor's Office: 

• Homeowner’s Exemption
• Senior Citizen Exemption
• Assessed Value Appeals
• Board of Review Appeals
• Senior Tax Deferral Applications
• Property Characteristic Changes
• Filing Certificate of Errors
• Senior Citizen Assessment Freeze Exemption

• Name Change on Tax Bill
• Notary Service
• Property Location Changes
• Disabled Person Exemption
• Disabled Veteran Exemption
• Returning Veteran Exemption
• Applications for Division and

Consolidation of Properties

Transportation Services: 

Bus Services : Senior residents of Elk Grove  

Township age 55 and older or 18+ with disability 
may use the township bus services.  All buses are 

handicap accessible (i.e. walkers, wheelchairs, 

etc.).   

T.R.I.P.: This program is the Northwest       
Suburban Cook County Inter-township      

Transportation for medical purposes for Senior 
Citizens and Persons with Disabilities.   

Taxi Program: This program is our discounted 
taxi cab service.  Seniors 55 and older and people 
with permanent disabilities over the age of 18 
are eligible for taxi discount cards. 

Bike Safety: Bicycle Safety is provided by Elk Grove

Township to all grade school aged students of our  
Township. The  program is funded by the taxpayers 
that live in our Township and has been in existence 

for almost 30 years. 

Social Services Office:
• eneral Assistance
program
years and younger who are ineligible for state or 
federal programs and who meet financial    

financial 

• Emergency Assistance

facing a life threatening circumstance, such as
eviction or utility disconnection, and who meet
Township established guidelines.

• Low income Home Energy Assistance Program)
•Furnace Program
•Weatherization 

•
•
•Medical Lending Closet
•
• Salvation Army Extension
• Nicor Sharing Program
•
•
• Referrals to other helpful agencies
• Seasonal Programs

Clerk’s Office: 

• Passport Applications
• Hunting and Fishing Licenses
• Notary Public
• Applications for Absentee Ballots
• Voter Registration
• Voter Assistance
• Temporary Handicapped Parking Placards

Highway Department: 

The role of the Highway Department is the 
care and maintenance of the roads in the 
unincorporated parts of Elk Grove Township. 
This includes repair and snow removal. 

Food Pantry 
• ’
•
•
•
•
• Additional food resources

Employment Center:

• LinkedIn Profile Critque
• Interviewing Practice
• Current Local Employer Job Board
• Employment/Career Counseling
•
• Career changes later in life
• Network Meetings and Job Fairs
•

Adult and Family Counseling:
Counseling Services:

•
•
• Child Misbehavior or Defiance
• Attention Problems
• Family Conflict
•
•

Youth Services:

• Bullying Prevention
•
• ADHD Programs
• Asperger's Groups
•
• Gang Prevention in Schools
• Parenting Seminars
• Challenge Program
•

em·pow·er  (əmˈpou(ə)r/) verb 
make (someone) stronger and more confident, especially in controlling their life and claiming their rights 

com·mu·ni·ty (kəˈmyo͞onədē/) noun 
a group of people living in the same place or having a particular characteristic in common 
a feeling of fellowship with others, as a result of sharing common attitudes, interests, and goals 

Empowering People through Community 
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are eligible for taxi discount cards.

Bike Safety: 
Township to all grade school aged students of our  
Township. The  program is funded by the taxpayers 

Social Services Office:
• eneral Assistance
program
years and younger who are ineligible for state or 
federal programs and who meet financial    

financial 

• Emergency Assistance

facing a life threatening circumstance, such as
eviction or utility disconnection, and who meet
Township established guidelines.

• Low income Home Energy Assistance Program)
•Furnace Program
•Weatherization 

•
•
•Medical Lending Closet
•
• Salvation Army Extension
• Nicor Sharing Program
•
•
• Referrals to other helpful agencies
• Seasonal Programs

Clerk’s Office:

• Passport Applications
• Hunting and Fishing Licenses
•
• Applications for Absentee Ballots
• Voter Registration
•
• Temporary Handicapped Parking Placards

Highway Department: 

The role of the Highway Department is the 

Food Pantry 
• ’
•
•
•
•
• Additional food resources

Employment Center:

• LinkedIn Profile Critque
• Interviewing Practice
• Current Local Employer Job Board
• Employment/Career Counseling
•
• Career changes later in life
• Network Meetings and Job Fairs
•

Adult and Family Counseling:
Counseling Services:

•
•
• Child Misbehavior or Defiance
• Attention Problems
• Family Conflict
•
•

Youth Services:

• Bullying Prevention
•
• ADHD Programs
• Asperger's Groups
•
• Gang Prevention in Schools
• Parenting Seminars
• Challenge Program
•

em·pow·er  (əmˈpou(ə)r/) verb 
make (someone) stronger and more confident, especially in controlling their life and claiming their rights 

com·mu·ni·ty (kəˈmyo͞onədē/) noun 
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a feeling of fellowship with others, as a result of sharing common attitudes, interests, and goals 

Empowering People through Community

Assessor's Office:

• ’s Exemption
• Senior Citizen Exemption
•
•
• Senior Tax Deferral Applications
• Property Characteristic Changes
• Filing Certificate of Errors
• Senior Citizen Assessment Freeze Exemption

• Name Change on Tax Bill
•
• Property Location Changes
• Disabled Person Exemption
• Disabled Veteran Exemption
• Returning Veteran Exemption
• Applications for Division and

Consolidation of Properties

Transportation Services:

Bus Services : 
Township age 55 and older or 18+ with disability 

T.R.I.P.: This program is the Northwest       

Transportation for medical purposes for Senior 
Citizens and Persons with Disabilities.  

Taxi Program: This program is our discounted 
taxi cab service.  Seniors 55 and older and people 
with permanent disabilities over the age of 18 
are eligible for taxi discount cards.

Bike Safety: 
Township to all grade school aged students of our  
Township. The  program is funded by the taxpayers 

Social Services Office: 
• General Assistance, or GA, is a public assistance
program mandated by state law for adults 62 
years and younger who are ineligible for state or 
federal programs and who meet financial and    
other non-financial requirements.   

• Emergency Assistance, or EA, is available to  
individuals and/or families with children who are
facing a life-threatening circumstance, such as
eviction or utility disconnection, and who meet
Township established guidelines.   

• LIHEAP (Low income Home Energy Assistance Program)
•Furnace Program
•Weatherization 

• Mobile Dental Clinic
•ComEd Hardship
•Medical Lending Closet
• Community Resources Boards
• Salvation Army Extension
• Nicor Sharing Program
• Access to Care
• Community Empowerment Fund
• Referrals to other helpful agencies
• Seasonal Programs

Clerk’s Office:

• Passport Applications
• Hunting and Fishing Licenses
•
• Applications for Absentee Ballots
• Voter Registration
•
• Temporary Handicapped Parking Placards

Highway Department: 

The role of the Highway Department is the 

 Food Pantry 
• Client’s Choice Pantry

• Shop once per calender month

• Scheduled appointments

• Fresh produce, meat, and dairy products

• Toiletry and personal items available

• Additional food resources

Employment Center: 

• LinkedIn Profile Critque
• Interviewing Practice
• Current Local Employer Job Board
• Employment/Career Counseling
• Resume Review and Assistance
• Career changes later in life
• Network Meetings and Job Fairs
• Four job search presentations each year 

Adult and Family Counseling: 
Counseling Services: 

• Adults/Seniors

• Depression/Anxiety

• Child Misbehavior or Defiance
• Attention Problems
• Family Conflict
• Academic Underachievement

•Virtual Therapy available

Youth Services: 

• Bullying Prevention
• Social Skills and Life Skills  Groups
• ADHD Programs
• Asperger's Groups
• Girls Empowerment Groups
• Gang Prevention in Schools
• Parenting Seminars
• Challenge Program
• Leadership Development

em·pow·er  (əmˈpou(ə)r/) verb 
make (someone) stronger and more confident, especially in controlling their life and claiming their rights 

com·mu·ni·ty (kəˈmyo͞onədē/) noun 
a group of people living in the same place or having a particular characteristic in common 
a feeling of fellowship with others, as a result of sharing common attitudes, interests, and goals 

Empowering People through Community
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Resilience is innate in the human spirit. It is a gift that we have within us. 

However, sometimes we need support to foster our strength and 

resilience. Resilience helps us to recover to our baseline, our normal state of 

functioning, even when we are faced with challenging times. 

Shift the focus encourages you to start to pay attention to the signals you get 

from your body and internal response (inner voice). When we shift the focus 

from the outside stressor to our internal response, we can regulate our 

experiences, as well as support others to come back to a state of balance. 

Regulate sleep patterns because sleep helps to regulate our body’s 

natural rhythm, and specifically the release of cortisol (a stress hormone). When 

we are sleeping too much or too little, our natural biological rhythm gets thrown 

off balance. By maintaining a normal sleep schedule, we can keep our internal 

systems regulated and decrease feelings of worry and withdrawal.

We have a choice: We all have resilience in us, however, we must choose how 

to use it. Choosing resilience takes conscious effort. We must pay attention 

to our choices and bring our conscious mind into awareness. As we shift the 

focus back to our internal response, pay attention to what choices you are 

making. 

Youth Services offers a variety of programs that support youth and their families. For 
information on current and upcoming sessions, contact Renee Dorn, Youth Services 
Director, (847) 981-0373 or Rdorn@elkgrovetownship.com and follow us on the 
Township’s social media.  See page 11 for group start dates. 

Fostering Resilience during Uncertain Times

With the Coronavirus Pandemic, many 
 

people are experiencing anxiety, fear, 
depression, irritability, just to name a few! And it is difficult to know how to make it 
through with our emotional health intact, and relationships preserved. 

Although this may be the first time we are personally experiencing a pandemic like this, we, 

as humans, were made to endure incredible things. Resilience allows us to bounce back 

from disasters, wars, heartbreak and significant loss. We are called upon to face 

disasters and need this reminder now more than ever.

Youth Services 
Renee Dorn, Youth Services Director
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All career workshops to be held at: 
Elk Grove Township- Conference Room 2 (use EAST entrance) 

600 Landmeier Rd. 

Elk Grove Village IL 60007 

10:30am to 12:00 Noon 

Please call or Email your registration to: 

224-222-0935 or Jobhelp@Elkgrovetownship.com

Note:  Dates are subject to change.  Please contact us to make your reservation. 

Services Available: 

• Linkedln Profile Critique
• Interviewing Practice
• Current Local Employer Job Board
• Employment/Career Counseling
• Periodic Career Seminars and Workshops
• Network Meeting and Job Fairs

Contact us:

(224) 222-0935 or
jobhelp@elkgrovetownship.com

Hours of Operation: 

Wednesdays. 9:00am-2:00pm 

May 26, 2021
First Impressions, No Second Chances 
Getting the discussion off on the right path by preparation, appearance, attitude and opening. 

August 25, 2021
Getting Past the Gatekeeper to the Hiring Manager 
Gatekeeper's job is to deflect people who will waste the manager's time. Tactics to take them 
from foe to friend. 

October 27,2021
Negotiating Tactics for Job Offers 
" You can't always get what you want, but you may get what you need"- Rolling Stones 

Join us for our Free Career Workshops that will help you move your career search forward. Our presenter is John 

Chalekian, Director of the Elk Grove Township Employment Support Center. He will counsel you in using the tools 

most helpful for your job search to help you become the most desirable candidate in a job market filled 

with competitors. Each workshop builds on the previous, but can also be attended independent of the others. 

Be sure to sign up and tell your friends to join us if they are in need of employment assistance. 

Upcoming Workshops

Local People. Local Jobs.
Elk Grove Township Employment Support Center
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Gardeners Wanted
When you think about planting your 

garden this year, please consider 

planting an extra row or two to donate 

to the Elk Grove Township Food 

Pantry.  Our shoppers greatly 

appreciate fresh fruit and vegetables.

If you do not have space in your own 

garden, please consider joining the 

LIVING AND GIVING Community 

Garden in Elk Grove. They donate 

100% of their produce to our pantry 

and others ! For more information, 

please contact

Diane Snoble 847-975-2172.

 

Township
Transportation

Elk Grove Township Transportation department
can offer a solution to get you to doctor

appointments, the grocery store, pharmacies,
therapy appointments, and many other locations

within township boarders.    You can use our
services exclusively, or just when you need to.  We
offer curb-to-curb service to senior citizens (over
55) and disabled residents (over 18). Need  more

information on township buses, the T.R.I.P
program, or taxi discount cards  call 847-437-0300

or see page 6.

March 16  -  

April 2 -        

April 6 - 

April 13 -    

May 31 -  

Various Youth Services begin. Groups 

begin. Call  847-981-0373 for more 

information.

   Good Friday - Regular business hours.

 Consolidated Election

Annual Town Meeting 

7pm 

Office closed for Memorial Day

Food Pantry

 Needed Items

Toilet Paper 
Paper Towels 

Shampoo
Laundry Soap

Dish Soap

Rice
Jelly

Pickles/Olives
Condiments

Sugar

Food Items Toiletry Items

Donations are accepted Monday

through Friday from 9AM - 4PM.

Please drop off at the WEST

entrance. Look for FOOD PANTRY

signs !  For up-to-date needs,

please follow us on Facebook.



12

Serving the ChiC agol and area for over 30 yearS

Buying all grades of  
ferrous and non-ferrous Metal.

recycling your electronics  
safely and securely.

847-741-4100
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• Recycle your electronics and metal

•  Full-service facility  
“We unload your material for you!” 

•  Competitive prices and great service.

•   We recycle TVs and monitors. 
(recycling fees apply for TV/monitors.)

elk grove township location | truck scale

145 S. Weiler Rd. | Arlington Heights, IL

Mention the egt newsletter, you will receive $5 off the recycling 
fee of each tv/monitor brought in to our arlington heights location.

Where Estimates are Always Free!

(847) 264-8206
www.allshingles.com

A&D
Home Improvement

Located in Elk Grove Village, 

A&D Home Improvement  
is a Trusted, Family-Owned,  

Full Service Exterior Remodeler  

with an A+ BBB rating. 

Call us for all your
COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL  
ROOFING - SIDING - WINDOW 

and GUTTER replacement needs!

We also work with insurance claims!

CALL US TODAY

Elk Grove
 

Chamber of Commerce

Our vision is to promote growth by providing 
opportunities and creating alliances in the 

business community.

Contact us today to be 
a part of the GOA family!

 630.773.2944  www.theGOA.com
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FREE DEMENTIA VIRTUAL SEMINAR

Conversations with Dr. Tam Cummings 
A Monthly Education Series for the Dementia Caregiver 

THE NINE MOST COMMON FORMS 
OF DEMENTIA
THURSDAY, APRIL 1, 2021 
10:00 am - 11:15 am

Tam Cummings, Ph.D., Gerontologist
Author, Untangling Alzheimer’s: The Guide for Families and Professionals

Nine dementias account for 98% of all dementias. Recognizing the signs and 
features of each dementia helps family and professional caregivers recognize 
and identify which form or forms of dementia their loved one is displaying. 

Knowing the form of dementia a loved one has allows us to provide better 
care, teaches family caregivers to recognize and understand behaviors 
associated with particular dementias and helps us realistically plan for care that 
will include falls, fractures and UTIs.

Register in advance for this Zoom webinar by visiting the LINK below: 

https://tinyurl.com/b6o7ffuf

Questions can be directed to VirtualSeminars@arden-courts.org

FOLLOW US ON: FOLLOW US ON:

TO REACH A MEMORY CARE ADVISOR CALL 888-478-2410 
FIND A COMMUNITY NEAR YOU AT ARDEN-COURTS.ORG

ProMedica abides by all state and federal regulation governing our facilities.
© 2021 ProMedica Health System, Inc., or its affiliates.
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 Member SIPC

Aaron Buehler, CRPC® 
Financial Advisor

107 W Prospect Avenue 
Mount Prospect, IL 
60056 
847-797-1745

Wishing Your Family 

A Happy and Healthy 

 New Year
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� Published quarterly with complete market coverage in
beautiful full color on glossy stock!

This newsletter has an extended shelf life with 
important information and dates!

�

� With a direct mail distribution of over 44,000,
you will reach every household and business in the area.
That’s a readership of over 96,000 people! 

� Elk Grove Township covers several affluent areas    
including Mount Prospect, Elk Grove Village, Des Plaines,
Rolling Meadows, and Arlington Heights!

� 4,000 businesses within the Elk Grove Township
 receive the newsletter!

� Targeted Audience - No wasted circulation!

� Display advertisers get access to internet advertising on
 the website as well as links to the downloadable version!

Simply the BEST Value for your
advertising dollar in the area!

For more information contact:
John Park - Account Manager

Elk Grove Township
331-209-2130
jpark@stevensgroupweb.com
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A Note from the Supervisor
Happy New Year! I hope 
2016 proves to be a 
wonderful year for you and 
your family. 2015 was a great 
year for Elk Grove Township 
and I am looking forward to 
another exciting year.

I would like to personally 
thank our generous families 
and members of our business 
community who donated to 

and Snow Angels programs. 
In addition to our holiday programs, we truly appreciate 
all of our donors who keep our food pantry stocked 
throughout the year. We could not help feed individuals 
and families in our township without all of your help.

A large part of our mission at Elk Grove Township is to 
provide a social services safety net. We provide services 
to township residents directly or indirectly through one 
of our partner agencies. In 2015 we have worked hard to 
strengthen relationships with churches, schools, community 
organizations, and the business community in order to leverage 

can help a family meet a housing need. Or there may be a business 
that has an employment opportunity. Alternatively, a church or 
community organization may have an issue the township can assist 
with. To communicate important information about these resources 
we have created community information boards located at our township 
administrative building.

information about jobs, training programs, health resources, and many 

We will be placing all of this community information online in the very near 
future.

Please take time to review this newsletter. It has some great information 
about all of our township services. If you have any questions please feel free to 
contact us anytime.

Sincerely,

Michael H. Sweeney 
Supervisor, Elk Grove Township

Michael H. Sweeney,

Supervisor

SAVE THE DATE
ANNUAL TOWN MEETING               TUESDAY, APRIL 12, 2016

Join us at 7:00 PM at the Elk Grove Township Center, 2400 S. 

Arlington Heights Road, Elk Grove, for the Annual Town Meeting 

Real Life, Really Good Residents
When Arlington Heights resident and ICU nurse, Tamara 
Perille, was about to celebrate her 50th birthday, it was a 
cause for celebration.   She decided to have a party, but 

guests were asked to bring non-perishable food items 
to be shared with local residents through the Elk Grove 
Township Food Pantry. Amazingly,   Tamara collected 
over 90lbs of food!  It’s only through the generosity of 
others that the pantry is able to help those in need.  

community and being a Really Good Resident!

Winter 2016

Elk Grove Township Freezes Levy 

for 2016-2017 Daily Herald, December 1, 2015

 ruo fo lla enilmaerts ot gniunitnoc ni tnegilid neeb evah eW“
operations,” said Elk Grove Township Supervisor Mike Sweeney, 

partnerships, which have increased the township’s service reach 

and provided additional avenues to support programs through 

donated items and volunteers.  New programs have been added 

without adding to the tax burden.

A Note from the Supervisor

months are here and I am 
looking forward to family 
barbeques and days at the 
pool with my wife and kids. 
I hope you enjoy time with 
your families!

We have been busy. I am 
excited to announce the 
opening of the Elk Grove 
Township Employment 

open to all township residents. 
If you are looking for work or new opportunities this is a 

great resource. Job counselors can help regardless of your 
skills and experience. Information on the job center is 
included in this newsletter.

end of March. Our goals are to follow our mission, provide 

have continued to freeze property taxes and live within our 
means. Looking to the future the board has discussed a potential 

all township resources under one roof and place property back on 
the tax rolls. Consolidation could result in the relocation of the Elk 

the possible sale or purchase of township property has recently begun 

process is that voters in Elk Grove Township will have direct involvement 
in these decisions. Townships are unique especially on the topic of 
property purchases and sales. State law requires that voters approve these 

process and we look forward to your input. If you would like to be contacted 
directly about when any Special Town Meetings are scheduled please contact 

review it and let us know if you have any questions or suggestions. We value 
your input. Don’t forget about the community resource boards located at our 

programs, community events and resources along with other great information.

Sincerely,

Michael H. Sweeney 
Supervisor, Elk Grove Township

Michael H. Sweeney,

Supervisor

Real Life, REALLY Good Residents
Every newsletter, we try to highlight someone who we feel is doing 

at Juliette Low School in Arlington Heights helped to coordinate a 

Pantry.  

the students in the club to discuss the needs of the pantry, 
the necessity of community involvement, and how their 

Club sprang into action and asked their fellow classmates 

and collected boxes and (beautifully decorated) boxes 
of food.  What a wonderful example of compassion 
and caring in our community!  We would not be able 
to serve those in need without wonderful kids like 
those at Juliette Low School. You are ALL really good 
residents! 

Spring 2016

  Coming soon: 

Back to School 
 Bl ast  of f !  
 

  

 

 

 Your $10 donation helps a neighbor make ends meet.

Elk Grove Township Food Pantry works hard to 
ensure that local residents in need of food are 

community, donations are up, but unfortunately, so 

your help!  

Here’s how the program works:   

 From July 1st through September 24th each Meijer store 
partners with a local food pantry during campaigns to ensure 
that all donations generated remain within local communities.

 When you shop at the Meijer at 1301 Meijer Drive in Rolling 
Meadows during their fall campaign, you may choose to donate 
to the Simply Give program.  100% of your donation is given to 

Elk Grove Township to purchase food for the pantry.  Better yet donate $10 between 
September 1st – 3rd and Meijer will double match your donation, which means 
each of your $10 donations will provide $30 of support to the Elk Grove Township 
Food Pantry.

 Instead of determining what food to donate to food pantry partners, 

we can choose whatever we need most.

Please consider donating to Simply Give next time you visit Meijer in Rolling 
Meadows.

GONE III Drive - 
Public Private Partnerships in Action

Jason Tremblay, Tony Maldonado, Ted Breden, Cary Hedrick, Dan Schwellenbach, Stephanie Shparago, Barb Van 
Slambrouck,  Mike Miller, Ollie  Shelky (guest), Grace Popovic, Jim Hodgdon Roger Smith (Not pictured:  Isaac 
Franco, Giuseppe Mastrolonardo, Mike Goodman, Lisa Pruyn, Lisa Menich)

 

GONE III (Greater O’Hare Networking Executives III) heard that there was 
a need in the local high school for healthy snacks for students in low income 
households.  Member sprang into action, contributing single serving packages 

THANK YOU, members of GONE III
GONE III is a non-compete networking group under the umbrella of the GOA (Growth 

meets every Friday morning at the Elk Grove Township building.  If you are interested in 
more information about the group, please contact Jim Hodgdon --JimH@thehbcgroup.co m

Real life, REALLY Good Resident
Without food pantry volunteers, we 
wouldn’t be able to serve as many 
families as we do every month.  

interfacing with the public (and 
gets all the thanks and hugs doled 
out), there are many that work 
behind the scenes that deserve the credit! 
Ken Sanford has been working in our food pantry since 
2013.  As a former postal worker, Ken has participated in 
the postal workers’ food drive for years (and continues to 
help out every year).  He saw the generosity of the residents 
who were able to give and now, working on the other side, 
he sees the need. As our food pantry usage is up, Ken is 

donations, check for expired items, shelve, and bag items.  
He also has been instrumental in the management of 
stock and rotation of items so that what is donated gets 
out to those in need before expiration date.  Amazingly, 
he does all this with a smile and a giving attitude.  He is 
well organized, reliable, and always willing to go the extra 
mile.  We couldn’t do what we do without the generosity 
of time and heart from people like Ken. We couldn’t 
possibly thank him appropriately for all his hours of 
service.  
Ken, YOU are a real life, REALLY good resident.

Summer 2016

 small, specific need often requires just a group of concerned people who care enough to 
make a difference.  That’s exactly what happened when members of GONE III (Greater O’Hare 
Networking Executives III) heard that there was a need in the local high school for healthy 
snacks for students in low income households.  Member sprang into action, contributing single 
serving packages of nuts, granola bars, trail mix, crackers, etc. all to benefit Elk Grove High 
School students in need. These snacks will be distributed through school social workers and 
staff to students in low-income households as need arises during and after school.

!

!

Elk Grove ownship Food Pantry works hard to ensure that local 
residents in need of food are getting assistance. Through the generosity of our community, donations 
are up, but unfortunately, so is our usage. This means that we sometimes run out of essential items 
and must purchase them. Meijer has generously offered to assist us, but we need your help!  

Here’s how the program works:   

Each Meijer store partners with a local food pantry during campaigns to 
ensure that all donations generated remain within local communities.

When you shop at Meijer during their fall campaign, you may choose to 
donate to the Simply Give program.   100% of your donation is given to Elk 
Grove ownship to purchase food for the pantry

Instead of determining what food to donate to food pantry partners, the   program 
allows us the flexibility to choose the grocery items best suited for the families we serve in our 
communities.  Most often, Elk Grove ownship uses these funds to purchase protein sources, but the 
program is flexible enough that we can choose whatever we need most.

ogether, we can help fight local hunger

!

!

A Note from the Supervisor
Since becoming Township  
Supervisor in 2013 I have  
approached each decision and  
every conversation with the same 
goal; How can we strengthen 
public/private partnerships 
in our community? I mention 
public/private partnerships so 

partnerships get to the heart of our 
township mission. We serve as a
conduit that connects community 

resources from individuals, families and businesses with those 
in need. To our taxpayers and donors who trust us to deliver 

 

that make our work possible and rewarding. Please contact us if 
you would like to volunteer or make a donation. In addition, please 
consider patronizing our business donors and advertisers. 

Michael H. Sweeney,

Supervisor

Quarterly

Targeted

Audience

Value

Ask about our quarterly postcard programs!  Where you

can get a discounted postage rate!  You can also take

advantage of special “Spotlight” Editorial pages, advertiser

promotions and frequency discounts!

Advertise in the 

ELK GROVE TOWNSHIP

NEWSLETTER

The highly-popular Elk Grove Township Newsletter reaches every household and business in Elk Grove Township.
You can now advertise in this publication to help grow your business and attract new consumers to our area.
Published quarterly each issue is saved until the next one and used as a reference tool, used over and over again.
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550 E. Devon Avenue, Suite 190   •   Itasca, IL 60143 

Securities offered through LPL Financial, member FINRA/SIPC. 

   Bringing Your Entire Picture Together: One Piece at a Time Embolden Wealth Management offers customized strategies to plan for life changes such as retirement, divorce, changes in employment, entering a caregiving role, or experiencing the loss of a loved one. 
 

When you partner with us, we are your advocate. 

 
We know that running a business can be exhilarating but all-consuming. Let us help you protect your family and your business by building a plan that considers your full financial picture. Whether you need assistance with a company sponsored retirement plan such as a 401(k) or SEP IRA, benefits for key employees, or a business continuity plan, we will help tailor a strategy that suits your needs. 
 

 Estate Planning  
 Tax Analysis & Planning  
 Education Planning  
 Beneficiary Assistance  
 Risk Management Strategies     

 We assist you with identifying your retirement goals and objectives as well as review your sources of income during your retirement years. Your income sources include things such as social security, pensions, and your other investments that may provide an income stream to develop your “paycheck” in retirement.  

 At all times when providing financial advice to a client, a CFP® professional must act as a fiduciary, and therefore, act in the best interest of the client.  A CFP® professional has a Fiduciary Duty which consists of a Duty of Loyalty, Duty of Care, and a Duty to Follow Client Instructions.  CFP® professionals understand the complexities of the changing financial climate and are committed to make financial planning recommendations in your best interest      Schedule your       confidential consultation today
        (630) 467-1121  
         www.emboldenwm.com
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Elk Grove Township InElk Grove Township Informationformation
Hours  Monday-Friday Highway Department & Storm Water Issues Board Meetings

 9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.        (847) 437-0430 4th Monday of each month, 7:00 p.m.

Phone (voice) (847) 437-0300 Fax         (847) 437-0434 600 Landmeier Road, 

Email   admin@elkgrovetownship.com  Elk Grove Village, IL  60007

�is newsletter is published by
Elk Grove Township
600 Landmeier Road 
Elk Grove Village, IL  60007
Visit our website: www.elkgrovetownship.com

*********ECRWSSEDDM****
POSTAL CUSTOMER

Why Work with a CERTIFIED FINANCIAL PLANNER™At all times when providing financial advice to a client, a CFP® professional must act as a fiduciary, and therefore, act in the best interest of the client.A CFP® professional has a Fiduciary Duty which consists of a Duty of Loyalty, Duty of Care, and a Duty to Follow Client Instructions.CFP® professionals understand the complexities of the changing financial climate and are committed to make financial planning recommendations in your best interest

Retirement PlanningWe assist you with identifying your retirement goals and objectives as well as review your sources of income during your retirement years.Your income sources include things such as social security, pensions, and your other investments that may provide an income stream to develop your “paycheck” in retirement.

Entrepreneurs & Business OwnersWe know that running a business can be exhilarating but all-consuming. Let us help you protect your family and your business by building a plan that considers your full financial picture. Whether you need assistance with a company sponsored retirement plan such as a 401(k) or SEP IRA, benefits for key employees, or a business continuity plan, we will help tailor a strategy that suits your needs.
Additional Services • Estate Planning • Tax Analysis & Planning • Education Planning • Beneficiary Assistance • Risk Management Strategies


